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Based on the volume of miscellaneous garbage, fifty-one tons (51 T.), the Director thought that 

residents must have been in spring cleaning mode in April.    He noted that the yard debris appeared low 

in comparison, but he reminded the Committee that a storm hit the island the year before last that 

skewed the  numbers  for  that  year.    While the crews are still on once a week garbage collection,  they  

try  to mow  and  maintain  the  rights-of-way;  they  were  mowed  twice  in April.  The parking lot was 

mowed three (3) times and the 41st Avenue ditch once.  He noted that the Mobi-mat put at the Front 

Beach boardwalk is problematic, and since the area has not had any rain, the soft sand is quickly 

covering the mobi-mat and making a big hump.  He said that he and his crew would continue to do what 

they can to keep the mat level.  The Hazardous Material Collection and Shred Day was held on April 

27th, and, as usual, the response was very good; the list of items collected is attached.    The cost of 

vehicle maintenance in  April  was  nominal  at approximately seven hundred thirty dollars ($730), but 

the Director believes that the year will end right at or slightly over budget. 


